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BEFORE THE CHESAPEAKE BAY CRITICAL AREA COMMISSION '

IN THE MATTER OF:

ST. MARY'S CQUNTY
GROWTH ALLOCATION PROJECTS

Pursuant to Notice,

Thursday,  September 5, 1991

was held before ROBERT SCHOEPLEIN, CHAIRMAN, at St.

the above-entitled hearing

Mary'’s County Governmental Center, Leonardtown, Maryland

- 20650, commencing at 7:15 p.m. there belng present on

behalf of the respectlve parties:

STAFF MEMBERS:

JON GRIMM, Department of Planning and Zoning
SCOTT KUDLAS, Department of Planning and Zoning
REN SEREY, Critical Area Commission
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JAMES E.

MICHAEL J. WHITSON,
SAMUEL BOWLING,
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representing St. Mary’s County

representing Charles County

LOUISE LAWRENCE, Department of Agriculture

. ALSO PRESENT:

JIM KENNEY,

-representlng Avenmar

DON FRANYO, general partner of Potomac Investments
JIM EPPARD, Eppard Properties

REPORTED BY:

SUSAN DILLEY, NOTARY PUBLIC
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CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: ﬁadies_aﬁd gentleﬁen;
the St. Mary'’s panel of the Chesapeake Bay Critical
Areas Commission is éalléd to order. .

We’'re here this evening to hear the
applicatioh of St. Mary'’s County to the ét; Mar&'s
Coqnty panel for Growth Allocation regarding specific
parcelslof property. |

I'm going to ask each memberfofAthe panel to
introduﬁe himself and herself to you, and identify
themselves as they will, befbre.we begin‘the hearing. -
We’ll start with my right.

| .Mk. GUTMANrA Mylname is James E. Gutman. I‘'m
from'Anne Arundel County but I represent the Western
Shore for the.Critical Areas Commission.

MR. WHITSON: I'm Michael Whitson from St.
Mary's Counti. | |

ﬁR. BOWLING;-;I'ﬁ Sam Bo&ling from Charles
County.

MS. LAWREﬁCE: Louise Lawrence. I represent

the Department of Agriculture.
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- CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: I'm chairing the

" evening. I’'m Bob Schoeplein and I représent the

~MarylandiDepartment of Economic and Employment

Development on the Critical Areas Commission.
What I do want to do, in summéry fashion, is’
to indicate to you what the process is with regard to .

growth allocation and growth allocétion'requests.  It

_may sound somewhat tedious, but what it is is a systém

'of checks and balances that allows the commission, as a

body, to rgceivé as much information as possible prior
to rendering their decisionz

_The Critical Areaé:Commissiﬁn'aé a bd&y, the
26—member commission, Has reéeived a briefing from the
staff with regard to the g%thh allocation requést from-
St.'Mary’s County. Yestérday, at the pommission, as a
bodf,_in the bfiefing, Qe were presented‘with'large

diagrams which we’ll be using here, which waé explained

" to the Commission as a body.

- The Commission understands,ffrom the briefing

yesterday -and from two staff reports, what we would

A

call the "elements," or the basics of the issues that
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are involved in the growth allocation requests for this

evening.

At the back of the room, on a 'small table
theré,.fhere is a sign-up sheet for you to-testify or to
present your comments to us. A-sign—up sheet hélpé us
because it‘more ciearly identifiés, in addifibn to our
court rééo;ter, your name and your_address, either your
residence or your business4address, as'yéu are
presénting your inf§rmation.

Aléo on the back table are the two staff
réports, for your inspéction, :egarding our initial
briefings for the growth allocation requests for St.
Mary's County. .There's a third document baqk:there for
your inspection and that is the Critical Areas pélicy
with regérd to growth alloqation procedures.

This evening, this is a St. Mary's paﬁel,iahd
we are a subpanel of the 26-member body of the

commission. And we're here to receive information.

This evening we will not render any decisions. We will

input the information that you present to us. In

addition to what we hear this. evening, the record will

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
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remain open until the close of business on Thursday,

September 19th. September 19th, that’s two Thursdays

from now. You may submit.any information that you
dgsiré in writing to the Commission, and the address of
the Commission on West Street in Annapoiié, Maryland,
appeérs on the literature in the back.

| Also, if you‘have any inquiries fegarding the
proéess itself, the‘phone nUmbe; for thé Criticai Areas
Commission is Aréa Code 301/974-2426.

Now, again, I want to feitérate that this

évening tﬁe panel is receiving information from you.
Thé applicant is not the principals or the propérty
holder, the applicant is St. Mary'’s County applying to
the_Critical Areas Commission(for.growth allocation. We
will listen to all coﬁments reéarding é&néidététion'of
the_property to be, if you will, used or allocated in
the propoéed methods, and that, plus the written
testimony that wé receivéd'p;ior‘to September 1§th, will
be the basisbfor this panel to make é reéommendatidn'to
the 26-member body as a whole. Then the CriticalIArea

Commission as a body, as a whole, will once again review

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
_ 301 766-HUNT (4868) '
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thé entire information available to it, starting'with
the initial staff reports, starting with the
supplémental informatibn provided by the gtaff;
iﬁcluding éverything'tﬂat is presented this-evening,i
pfior to making its récommeﬁdations. ' So, that's the
process.that we're working With'this evening.

I{m going to ask for the representatives of
St. Marf'é Cgunty -- ken, do you have any comments to
make in addition to,thaf.

MR. SEREY: Sure. ,The‘agéﬁda_is also
availabie. It’s on the table right here.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEiN: Yes. The agenda is on

‘the table here and on the table in back. And we're

going to take -- we have six parcels and we're going to

‘take them in the order of presentation as agreed between

the staff and the representatives of St. Mary'’s County.
Sd, we're going to do theﬁ one parcel at altime.

I was waiting fqr-Ren to return heré because I
want to'iatroduce them to you as well. We have twél
members of the p;ofessional_staff of the Critical Areas

Commission assisting us this evening. Claudia Jones is

Court Reborting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
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to my immediate right and Ren Serey is the gentleman who
has just come in.

Are there any comments regarding the

‘procedu:e§ If not, then_I’m going to requeét that the

representatives of St. Méry’é County maké an initial -
presentation to the panel.

MR. GRIMM: Thank you, Mr. Chairman. My name
is Joﬁ Grimm. I'm the Director of Planning and Zoning

for St. Mary'’s County. 1I‘'ll make éome introductory

comments*and thén turn the floor over to Scott Kudlas,

who is our environmental planner, and who is presently

in charge of implementing the county'’s Cri£ical Area
programs aﬁd rﬁn through the specific applications on a
parcel by parcel basis. |

| I’'d 1ike to ;ecognize three members of oﬁr

Board of County Commissioners who are in our audience.

Commissioner President,‘Buddy Loffler, Commissioner

Barbara Thompson, and Commissioner John Lancaster ‘are
each here this evening, as well as a number of the

landowners for whom the County has made the request of

- growth allocation. We have éomeone, either a landowner
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or an agent here representing each of the cases this

evenihg.
This is our first annual growth allocation

which contains two components this year. One a

-éompétition, and a design component. The three cases

-are the Avenmar Community Center, Bashford Creek

Estates, and the Charles -- Cal&ert and Chesapeaké
Indusfrial-Pérk. | |
These élso‘are beiné brought forward with
threé m%nor:subdivision applications, the Eppard
préperty, L&re's ﬂanding, and Maydél Maﬁor..

We found that this annual competition has

. been, this first annual competition has been a learning

experience, not only for the county staff but as wéil,
I think, forAthe state staff in working through a

program, which, to my knowledge, is the firSt of its

~kind, actually, in the state, particularly because of

- the design competition component of the process.

‘We developed, I think, a good working
relationship with the staff, and the presentation you

will see this evening are the result of a long process

Court Reporting and Litigation Support -
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which started ébout é year»ago ;nd which have gone
through‘a series of iterations to rééch their final
stage-ténight so that we can best implement the needs of
the cOuﬁty's program and state criteria.-.

You’1ll seé alnumber of things played.off herg
in thé presentation>£his evening; " Not only the éiitical
arealériteria in.the local program, but also local
application‘of zoning, St. Mary’s County zéning

requirements and St. Mary’s subdivision practices. So

all those_things will be ekplained and, hopefully,

they’1ll adequately address any of the Questiéns 9#
concerns ‘you might have abouf the proposals that are
being brought forward. :

. The County’s review was . conducted in‘such'aA

way that we focused our analysis of the projects.oﬁ_

how well we thought the projects met the critical.area

program’s‘requirements fof growth-allédétion as we;l as
thé state criteria and‘the general principals which
have been eéfablisﬁédAto'guide thé growth allocati@n
process. And not every’éase, I think you’ll see, met

evefy one of the general principals or guiding

C’ourt Reporting -and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis . .
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contained in the program and criteria..

pOlicies, but wé have considered - them and we have
reviewed each of thosg_in,fashiéning the proposals and
think thatAwe've reached a'legitimate middle ground or

final(decisidn which adéquately and properly implements -

" the local desire for'édditionalggroﬁth-along the

shdreline as an economic development project, as well ;
as balancing thé enyirqﬁméntal considérations’that are -
 Eaéh‘of the projééts will be explained by
Scott, in défaii, addféssihé how thoée‘criteria'have
been’applies,fhéﬁ the guiding principalé haQe been
examihed; and how we 5élieve theAproieét meets all of
the requirements. Scott'’s éoiné to give you a Iifﬁle .

bit more detail about the competition process right now

'\beéause it is unique. Thank you. Scott?

MR._KUDLAS& Mr.AChairman and members of the
panel, the géneral public, my name is Scott Kudlas. ‘I'm

the environmental planner with St. Mary'’s County, as Jon.

mentioned. I will be presentihg the items for review

. here tonight.

I guess I would like to start off initially by 
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‘making a couple of detail comments about the nature of

our program. I know as members of the Critical Area

Commission, it’s very difficult for you to gét a

detailéd understanding of>all the ‘local programs, and I

Hhope to help you'on your way towards understanding ours

here tonight.

First of all, I think I'd like to talk a

.little bit about the structure-df the St. Mary’'s County

Critical Area Program. It's primarily a tWo—part
document. It's a 10-section book thaf, for the most
part, stands alone.but is incorporated by reference into
our zoning ordinance. The first five parts éf that

document are.primarily program policies and comprise the

policy document of the critical area for the purposes of

- 8t. Mary'’s County.

The second part, parts six through nine, for

the most pért of thié documeht are the actual critical

- area requirements for criteria regulations.

Just to give you a little bit more background
about the growth allocation process that we went through

in the last year, we, as I think Ren mentioned to you a

- Court Reportiﬁg-and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
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"little bit at your regular commission meeting yesterday,

hear growth allocation requests one time per year'in a

competition format in three different categories.
‘We have chosen -to amortize our entire five
percent growth allocation implement over a 15-year

cycle. So each year there is approximately 100 or 120

~acres available for individual requests.

We, as I said, review these applications in
three categories. The firét cafégory is the design
cpmpetition which we feel is a system which, fér the
most part, internalizes the guidelines for.growth
éllocation from the critiéél area criteria; We give
points for levels{or degrees of compliaﬁce.with those
guidelineé thréughAthat process.

We also have what we call "minor subdivision

lottery" category.' In that particular category, if we

‘have requests of subdivisions of five lots or less

which request more than the allotted'acreage per year,.
we are required to have a lottery. However, this year
we did not exceed that éliotted amount, so we did not

have to conduct a lottery.
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We did not have any submissions this year in

13,

our final cétegory, and that category is the single-lot.-

category. It functions very much.like a interfamily

transfer, however, it creates lots that are conveyable

_ outside of the family.

The review and scoring for the design
: _ ]

.competition are primarily in six category areas. Of

‘course there’s the generai locational points which) as

I‘said, gives points for compliancé with the<c:iticai

area growth allocation locatioﬁal principles fqr

radjacents.

We have what we call "design points." And

- those . points are givén for proposal use types and for

’the degrees to which pfojects cluster. We also have

what are "quality pointé" and "resource protection

what we feel are the growth allocation guidelines‘for‘

water quality protection and habitat protection. We

- points," in which points_are'given for compliance with

also give points for water dependent facflities'and we

give certain bonus points for sewer and water and that

type 6f thihg.
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That woﬁld conclude my introductéry comnents
about the growth allocationlpxocess. If1I éould,.i
would start to review each,project{within a category;

So I wbu}é like to start with "desién competition®
cétegory-and just go through them alphabetically. And
IVil staft with thé Avenmar project. ' We have a couple
of graﬁhic aids here tonight. Hopefully, they'll assist
you.on some of theée items. | |

?he Avenmar project is a community center

project which both state and Iocal critical‘afea staff

advised the applicant that Within'the_RCA, this use was

"too intense for that designation‘and required growth
allocation in ofder to accommodate it. This is_the
location of that facility.

The county is requesting a use of growth
allocation.fof this project for 16 acrés of growth
alloéafion to change that designation in tﬁe outlined
area from RCA to LDA.  The property owner and the
afplicant is.the.Potomac Land,Invéstment Corﬁoraéion.
This project‘is located off of Plank Rqad in St. ﬁa?y’s

County, whiéh(would be this area here on our St. Maryfs

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
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County'Critical Area maps.

If I éould,_i would go.through each of the six
guidelines indi#idually and say how we believe that thiSJ
projécf meets thoseA#équirements. |

| CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: If we have questions'foi
clarification may we interrupt you?

MR. KUDLAS: You sure may . ~This overall

.project is about 492 acres. 222‘ac£es of it is in the-

critical area. The - first guideliﬁe'forfgrowth

~allocation is that "new IDA should be located in LDA

areas or adjacent to existing IDAs." That-doesn’t
apply in‘this case because it'é a request for LDA.

' Number two: "The new limited developﬁent.area
should be located adjacent to existing LDAs or IDAS.",“
Thié project.is locéted here. It is nof adjacent to

existing LDAs, however, this projedt hére, the Society

~Hill development project is of LDA character.

The third ohe:'“No‘more.than half of the
allocatéa expansion within the RCA shall be located in

nonadjacent situations."

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Is this LDA now?

Court Reporting and Litigation Support _
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MR. KUDLAS: No,>sir.. It’s outside the
critical area.i | |
- CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: .Oh, I_see what you mean.
lMR. KUDLAS: The brojects presented this year
amount to only about 70 acres so we arén;t even close
#o meeting éur.843 acre allotment.

_Number four: "The impacté‘oﬁ new IDAs and LDAs
on habitat protection aréas and,wildlife or on water
quality must be avoided or minimiééd;“ We bgiieve that
this project, in mainfaining its developmént.area at
leést 300<feetﬁfrom the water with substantial buffer
area; maintaining the rest of this open space area in

its natural condition, as well as doing other habitat

‘promoting activities like installing nestihg boxes, et

cetéra, is an item which ﬁeets this standard.

We also havé correspondence ffom the Forest
Park and Wildlifé Service which relates té aispeciés in.
ﬁeed of conservation. Thefe's a plant sbec;es on this
project, but not'actuallyAwithin this -area, and the
apblicaﬁ£ has proffered to create a habitét protection

area easement for the habitat area for that species.
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MR. GUTMAN: I wonder if I might. just

interrupt and inquire about the linkage between those
two propértie;. What exactly_—— is there a feasoﬁ for
that? What does it achieve?
| MR. KUDLAS: I'm not sure what is fo be
‘achievéd. I think theré are a couple of reasons for why
the& dd this;‘ One is in‘our local program iﬁlsays that
fthe mapped area shall inclﬁde all exiéting imperyious_
surfaces or existing roadé." ‘Thatimay ha?é.been'one
- reason that Qe used thié’kiné of coﬁﬁection. There is
also a concern that you could not have tWo:"envelopes,"
devélopmént envelopes,‘without having two separate and
distinét.zo—acre set-asidéé! We debated ané discuésed
this thrpugh the publié hearing~pr§cess. The Planning
Commission and, subsequently,ltﬁe County Commissiéners
endorse a concepf that you could:haQe muitiple'
envelopés, provided that you did have one 20-acre set-
aside.
" We have anothér ﬁrojéct here)»and'the nex;l
project, the Bashfo?d.Creek projeét, which does it‘in a

differeht»way. So, in a sense; we presénted you with
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alternatives for reviewing and, perhaps, endorsing that
concept.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: ' What is the set—aéide

‘here?

MR. KUDLAS: The set-aside here is, well, it’s

actually about 27 acres. 1It'’s up here in this part of

"the project.

MR. BOWLING: Does that link represent an
existing road? |

MR. KUDLAS: There is an e#isting farm road
there. At one time, through.the feview process, the
applicant had thought perhaps using‘part‘of.that foad‘as.
an access.to these lots here dn tﬁe site. HoWever,
through the review proceés; that idea‘was discarded and

~

the applicant has chosen another alternative for

‘accessing those lots. That was done, primarily, for

habitat protection concerns.’

MR. BOWLING: What are the proposed uses of"
the two pieces?

MR. KUDLAS: This area here, primarily

encompasses what could best be described as a community

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
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center éomplex. It inqludes_a donference type center,

it includes a stable, it includes a farm manager's

residence, it also includes a structure for the storing

" of sailboats and‘cénoes, which are contemplated for the

community pier.
MR. BOWLING: And the other area?

MR. KUDLAS: The other area is for residential.

‘development. ' There was a density issue at one time,

considerea because of>the 20-acre set-aside, that that

20 acres should not be counted for RCA density if you‘re

\

required to éét it aside. So, in order to, I think,
"cover you butt," so to speak, the appliCantlhas
included that in their requést;

MR. WHITSéN:. Scott, are all of the proposéd
uses in thé commuﬁity ceﬁter deal or consistent in
the pérmitted uses in the LDA, ére they now
accoxding to plan?

MR. KUDLAS: The residential would be and the
community. center is a conditional use in the RPD.
Howe&er, the applicant_was advised by our staff. to seek

a conditional use approval frbm the local Board of

Coﬁrt Reporting and Litigation Support '
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Appeals and that'approval'was granted.

MR. BOWLING: How many residential'un;ts in
the residential? H

MR.'KUDLAS: Thié area would encompass an area
of three lots as I uﬁderstand it. |

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Is there an access road

contemplated from outside to tend those two LDARs?

MR. KUDLAS: 'On-the outside?

CHAIRMAN,SCHOEPLEIN; feé.

MR; KUDLAS: Yes, sir. There'’s a_réad coming
from Bretmér Drive heré»that comés dan and écéesses, aé
Weil as another one from this side{

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: So your rationale -- Ifm
affirming what you said -- your ratiéngle fér connectihg
the two does not include the entirefy of the imﬁervious
surface within the critical area, but rather just to |
link the two units.

MR. KUDLAS: Correct. It was to present an

- option and try and get an endorsement from the

commission about the permissibility of two development

.envelopes and whether or not they needed to:be
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contiguous ﬁq each other.

AMR. BOWLING: Is the balance of thét:spéce
going undeveloped? |

Mﬁ. KUDLAS: This area here'ﬁill be

undeveloped. This entire area here as well as this 27-

acre part. So there’s about a total of 180 acres that

.won{t be developed.

MR. GUTMAN: Who will own that?

MR. KUDLAS: The Homgowner'slASSOCiation wi}l
own that pfoperty.

| CHAIEMAN SCHOEPLEIN: The-entirefy of the:

property? |

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, that's right.

MR. WHITSON: We broke y&ur rhythﬁf Sorry,
Scotf. |

MR{ KUDLAS: That's okayt

| CHAIRMAN}SCHOEPLEIN; .I have a quesfion ébout

the nature of erosion.in that bay thére and what's--

contemplated in terms of erosion control on this

property. -

MR. KUDLAS: This particular site, the

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
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critical area line, for the most part, demarcates the

coastal plain area from a steep slope area which tends

- to come up right here. So, it’s a‘veryAflat area.

There;s a very heavily wooded naturally occurring buffer
as well gs:éomexwetlanQS.there.

| Mﬁ. éUTMAN: I think I'd like to go back a
minute to this homeéwner’s association. Yoh say,they
will have title to.that property?

MR. KUDLAS: That is whaf_we heard through the
development review prgceSS. Yes, %}r.' |

AMR. GUTMAN: Tﬁat;s what you’ve heard. I'm
ﬁot quite sure. Is this a rumor?

MR. KUDLAS: That was what was proposed by‘the
appiiéant duringttbe.review‘pfocesé and that is what waé
approved by the local approvél béards through,that:
p;bcess. ' |

MR. GUTMAN:l.Is theié any limitation‘pf any

kind that is going to be attached to -the deed as to how

. that open space is to'be utilized?

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, sir. I think the program

clearly points out what that land can be utilized for.
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If you’d liké, I would read that back to you. That was,
in my opinion, a condition of the approval. "This area
could be used for resource utilization activities. It

shall retain its natural features and shall be

-restricted from future subdivision or development.“A

- MR.' GUTMAN: Upon what?

" . MR. KUDLAS: By réstrictive covenants or
conservation easements or plat noteé, or all of the
above. |

MR. GUTMAN: Will that be in anyway enforced

- by county government?

MR. KUDLAS: I believe so, sir. .That will be.
-- these projects, once they are apprbved by you, will
have to go through'the_final subdivision aﬁproval
procéss. That can be made a condition that the party‘is
-- that the county is a party ﬁo that, if that'’s
something that the local approvallﬁoard Wouid cohsidér.

'MR. GRIMM: It is our intent to require
restrict;ve.covenants in the form of deed covenants and
subdivision plat restrictiohs that would be enforced by

the county'’s planning and zoning‘officé.A We have‘four
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' zoning inspectors, one of whom principally concentrates

on the critical aréa and other environmental concerns.
So that would be one mechanism that we would follow-up
on this kind of a restrictive covenant.

MR. GUTMAN: Has the county, in fact, done

this on other properties, played in a role such as you

are deséribing, and haé this been utilized in other
developments?

MR. GRIMM: Yes, it has. .

MRE'GUTMAN: Whefe»there's a covenént that the
éounty government has an enforcement respoﬁsibility?

MR. GRIMM: Yés, sir.

MR. GUTMAN: So there’'s nothing new about it

" for the county to do this sort of thing?

MR. GRIMM: No, sir. ..

MR. KUDLAS: Ané'I would just add to that that
the county has gaingd some experience in this'type of
application for a reforce station or litigation
projects. We have done that. We have enforcéd those
agreements.

MR. GUTMAN: Thank you. .
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MR. KODLAS: You're welcome.

MR. BOWLING: One further question. Any of
this area farm land?.

MR. KUDLAS: Not at this time, per se. I
mean, they have cut some of the hay and stuff for the
horse areas, 5ut it’s not actually in a cfop.

MR. BOWLING: It’s not grain or tobacco or
anything like that. |

MR.lKUDﬁAS; No.

MR. BOWLING: When‘he spoke of reéource
utilization I was attemptiné to define what sort of
resources are we talking about. Are we talking about
timber,.gravel?

CHAIRMAN SCHOEP@EIN: Maf I ask? Cén you hear
us up he;e because we7re close. We éan speak louder.
VOICE: Not very well in the back.

" CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Okay, then we'’ll speak
louder. I have a question -

MR. KUDLAS:' I was starting to answer Sah's
question. I would anéwer you, Sam, by saying that

unless otherwise restricted they would have the
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-opportunity-to do the things. that are permitted under

the critical area program.‘ So if they had'a timber
harvestipg permit that was apbroved by ;he distriét
forestry boafd, unless that wag eliminated as an
opportunity through this review process, that would be
avai;able. |

MR. BOWLING: But that would be at the control

-of the homebwne:'s‘assoCiation?

MR. KUbLAS: :I think it wouid be at the --
right, at the request Jf the homeowners'sAassociation.

MR. BOWLING: It would be unlikely to dAo‘
anything on site -

MR. KUDLAS: With the upscale nature of this

Vdevelopment, I would hope so.

MR. BOWLING: Yeah, I'think sg. Thank ?ou.

MR. KUDLAS: Any» other questions?

CHAIRMAN‘SCHOEbLEIN: This umbilical cord
cdncepﬁ ié new to me. That could be a_ road but need not
be aAroad bécauée of the'nature.of~topography;dr the
deyelopefs conéideration. The developer~c§uld have a

pervious surface that would not exactly match what you
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have there.

MR. KUDLAS: Well, I would just say that under

" the plan approved by the local approval entities that

they did not approve a road there. However, a horse

trail was contemplated and shown on the plans in' that

location and that would be permitted.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: What determined the

width.of that connecting strip?

MR.AKUDLAS: I_thinkAit would just be existing
farm road. Just thé 10 or 12 foot widths.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Are there any other
questidnsé

MR. BOWLING: Oné more. The residential area,‘
whéré is your road access to that?

MR. KUDLAS: Okay. The road access to that

comes down about here and comes in here...

MR. BOWLING: It doesn’t show on the plat.

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, if’s not on the plat;"It is
on the preliminary plan. If nothing further, I’ll go on
to the next project, Bashford Creek Estates.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: We're on Bashford Creek

" Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis-

301 766-HUNT (4868)
HUNTREPORTING ~ 800 950-DEPO



10

1

12
13
14

15

16 |

17

18

19

20

21

28

Estates.

MR. KUDLAS: The county is requesting use of

growth allocation .to accommodate a 10-lot subdivision

‘for a change in overlay classification from RCA to LDA

for approximately 13.83 acres. This particular projeét»
is owned by Allen R. Schmidt. It's located off Mill
Point Road in Maddok, Maryland. 1It’s tax map 22, block

18, parcel 5. The entire tract has approximately 65.43

acres, 64.07 of that within the critical area. The

'applicant's'parcel of land is here, and, as 'you can see,

it is contiguous to an existing LDA.

~To go throuéh'those items again, the first-
one related to IDA does not apply:_ Tﬁe second one, the 
adjacency to theféxisting LDA. It is adjacent both
écross the street and across this little tidal_inlet on
two Mili Pointxshores,lwhich is an existing LDA. S§ the
project is contigﬁous. |

This projéctAdoes have two separate

'unconnected development envelopes. As I said, it

‘serves, for our purposes, as an alternative to the other

project. It also, I think, tries to incorporate, as the
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other projéct does, a design concept, a COmmunity—based

design concept, where you have several different pods

surrounding a 20-acre set-aside.

~ The haif of the Growth Allocation thiné, I
don’t think that that applies. The Resqurce and Habita£
Pfoteétion, thé letters from ?oresf Park and Wildlife
indicate that there aré no threat to'endangereq species
on thié site. The tidal_weflands have been delineated
and the 100 foot buffer has been drawn froﬁ them. We
féel that thét particulér habitat protection area is
protected. We feel delineated wetlands do not existAOﬁ
the site with the except;on ofAthe.exisﬁing-farm pdnd.
So, as such, we don't féel that there.is an§ impact to
anf habitaf prqteétion.

As far as water quality is coﬁcerned, we have
the 100 foot buffer here and I'm not clear as to thé
stormwater management. Is.that an average of the lot
sizes? I don't.recall.

The 300 foot buffer is not met by this

project. However, in sitﬁations like this, we feel that

‘the guideline is a little too restrictive. 1In this
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particuiar-projéct we have a faifly narrow piece of
lénd. Iwae were to have a 360 foot;buffér, it would.
push thé developable area in tﬁis iot into areas pf
unpercable séils, and as sﬁch, this project, for the
most part, would be.unavailahle‘for the»use of growth
allocation. |

It would seem to me that, wifh that in mind,
that that partiéular requirement"would penalize the
little.guy from being ab;eAto-use'growth allocation_and
I think fhat goés contrary to the format we set.ub~in
our pritical area'program’ﬁheré we. have the opportunity
fof smaller lots to use growth aliocétiﬁn in two’
different categories in,bur'program. To maintain that
300 bgffer on such projects,-a§~I said, we feel is foo
resfrictive. ’

I will take questions af this time.

CHAIﬁMAN SCHOEPLEIN: In the previous parﬁel,
you had the two linked, and by linking them, you had a

20-acre set-aside. Now, in this instance, they’re not

linked.

MR. KUDLAS: That’s correct. As I said, both
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the Planning Coﬁmission and. the Countleommissioner's
reviewed fhaﬁ issue. We had a long debafe about it and
a long discussion aboﬁtAit, and what we finally'decided
was thét it was appropriate to have separate development
envelopes provided that one growth a;location of 20-
acre set-aside was provided and that a master plan for
the enﬁire property, a one-time kind of idea, wés
presented. A total build'o#t, ;f you will.

MR. WHITSON: Is that the case in this? Will
that be ;ll the permittéd ﬁeﬁelopment on the site§

MR. KUDLAS: I would say that this proposal
hasn’t used it all up. 'However, the applicant is oﬁ
reco:d, and I think the Planning Commigsion and,
perhaps the cqunty commissioner’s have endorsed that
tbis project has used it up.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Who else haé set-aside
in this sifuation?

MR. KUDLAS: in this situatiop, the‘existiné_

landowner would own it, I believe. He has an existing

Christmas tree farming operation and.would maintain that

in that agricultural use.

Court Reporting and Litigation Support
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis
301 766-HUNT (4868)

HUNTREPORTING 800 950-DEPO




20

21

32

MR. GUTMAN: 1Is it conceivable that might be

" sold?

MR. KUDLAS: It could be sold but not for the
purposes of development.

MR.}GUTMAN:l Aéaiﬁ, there would be a,deéd
restriction?

. MR. KUDLAS: Yes.

‘ CHAIﬁMAN_SCHOEPLEIN: dn the individual loﬁ
restrictions, you have what I would call "footprint" of
thé acreage that will be»developed. What ﬁfotécts.the
acreage that Qili not be for unit use?

MR. KUDLAS: Well, the area that is not within

the lot is, in this case, the 100 foot buffér and that

is already protected in our opinion} These areas here,
as Mr. Gutman points 6ut; could have a restriction or
plat note or deed covenant‘placed bn.it.to maintain'thaf‘
protection.: In this case, it's -

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Could or would? Could
or will? It will have --

MR. KUDLAS: Excuse me?

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: It will have a
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.restrictional covenant.

MR. KUDLAS: Oh, yes, sir.. On this project
the total restricted area doeéﬁinclﬁde this parcel here,
this little strip on the side of the --

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Can you help me with one
thing. I've read the staff reports and I étténded the
briefing yesterday, but I still need some clapificatioﬁ
rega;dinébthe lot size of 1.5 acres.

MR. KUDLAS: Thé lot size of 1.5 acres applies
only . in tﬁe minor subdivision and the single-lot

subdivision. That is a maximum lot size spécified by

~the ordinance. Howéver, that does not apply in a design

_ bompetition.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Thank you. Any other
guestions.

MS. LAWRENCE: The 300 foot buffer -- I’'m not

reélly familiar with that. 1Is that a guideline that

your program has or is it a réquirement for the program?

MR. KUDLAS: We feel it is a guideline of the
program. We, as I said, in the design coﬁpetition give

the highest number of points in the resource protection
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secfion, I'bélieve;.for establishing a 300 foot buffér.
:I'd like to take the third parcel. |
The next project is the Calvert Estates and
Chesapeaké»Indgstrial Park.
| CHAlﬁmAN SCHOEéLEIN: Calvert Estates and
"Chesapeake Industrial Park.
VOICE: Mr; Chairmah, if we could have yéu
'speak up a'littie bit with your questioning.
CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: i shall do that. Thaﬁk
‘Qou.' I taught at the qﬁiversity and they called me

"Mumbles." I’ll work at it.

MR. KUDLAS: In this particular project the

county is réquesting:the use of growth allocation ih the
‘amount of 9.25 acres or a change in overlay
classification from LDA to IDA to acéommodate a mixed .

" use development- |

This.mixed.use dévelopment has twé'coﬁponents.

It has a cluster townhouse component which would bé

- located in this area here, and a.light industrial
compopent wﬁich would.be‘here, and would be:slightl§-

expanded to include this area here.
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This particular p;oject is owned -~ well, it’'s
a joint venture between-the Maryland Capital Co:poration
and Phillip Dorsey, III. ‘It;s‘locatéd on Route 5; on
the southsiae of Roufe S betweén'Cédar.Lane and Gregory -
Road,. just past Leonard;own; whichVWOuld be right here.
This would be the‘area.

MR. GUTMAN: ,Where’s Cedar Lane, pleaée.

lMR. KUDLAS: Ceaaf Lané is1this'lane here.
Gregory Road is'this road here; |

MR. GUTMAN: Is it 2457

MR. KUDLAS: This is Highway 5.

MR. WHITSON: The treatment plapt we just
passed --

MR. KUDLAS: Yes.

.MR.,WHITsoﬁ: -- it'S'immediatély'south Qf‘
‘ that. It’s .adjacent to thaf.

MR. KUDLAS:- Rememﬁer the treatment plant 60wn.
by ‘the Willows Restaurant? |

MR. GUTMAN: Yes.

MR. KUDLAS:- Okay, that’s right where number

11 is. Okay?
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: MR., GUTMAN: Oh, okay.
MR. WHITSON: Immediately adjacent.to it.
MR. GUTMAN: All right.
MR. KUDLAS: This particular project hés
28.443 acres, 24.628 acres of it within the criticai.
area. It’s located on‘téx map 40 in the third @istrict
of St. Mary'é County.. This one here is configuous»or ;s

adjacent to existing IDA. The sewer tfeatment plant

. here in the town of Leonardtown is classified as IDA.

The LDA requi:ement on number two guidelineS'does'not
apply. Number_three‘does not apply related to RCA

conversions. . Number four, the habitat protection and:

"water quality issue is related to this project.

‘This entire blue area will be set aside and
shall remain in its natural state. There is a small

portion of tidél wetlands here and nontidal wetlands

along here. The 100 foot buffer on this project is not

shown on this particular plan, but is shown on other
plans, and it does expand to include the contiguous
hydric soils. So what it does is it comes in like this

and comeé‘along the edge of the road.  So, for the most
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part, this blue area is buffer.

We did not receive, in our opinion, any
négative correspondence on habitat impacts from Forest
Park Wildlife in our correspondence. Water quality, I

think, will be addressed in several waysf I think this

project here, I know, will be required to have

.'stormwater“management. It also will be allowed to tap

into the existing sewer.

I think the plan that I've seen shows

:

clustering on the top of the slope here, which it ‘does

seek to minimize any impact to that slope.
Number five is "IDAs that are newly created

will minimize their impact on COntiguqus‘RCA;" There are

no contiguous RCAs on this site.

And the final one, the 300 foot buffer is -
provided in this development proposal.

MR. GUTMAN: Again, my question is who will

ultimately own the blue portion of that tract?

MR. KUDLAS&I I believe that this parcel here

MR. GUTMAN: Yes.
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MR. KUDLAS: -- is’'owned by, is currently

" owned by the Maryland National or the‘Méryland Capital

Corporation, excuse me.  Thé9 will continge to hold
title._ |
MR. GUTMAN: The Maryland Capital quporation?‘
MR. KUDLAS: Yes. They are one ofAthe members
of this joint venture.
MR. GUTMAN: Will there be any restrictions'on
thé use of thét? | |
MR. KUDLAS: It is a set-aside parcel. It

shall remain an open space through restrictive covenants

‘or deed covenant.

 MR. GUTMAN: Have they been recorded as yet?

'MR. KUDLAS: -As I mentioned before, these

‘projects have not been finally approved‘through the

development review process so these restrictive
instruments have npt been.recorded.as of yet.
MR. GUTMAN: And that's true for all of these?
MR. KUDLAS: .That,is true fér all of these
projects. Yes, éir. |

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: There will be some
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residential on this on the upper plat?

MR. KUDLAS: This here is an existing
épartmént complex. ‘Up a£ the top here and he;e,~just
inside tﬁe critical area and just outside of the |
critiéal area shall be sihgle—family gttached
townhouses.

CHAIRMAN SCH@EPLEIN: Sbuit is. a mixed use?

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, sir. The parcel is zoned
for industriai purpoées £hat will have the éxpansioﬁ of
the existing light industrial.

lCHAIRMAN SCHQEPLEIN; What is this strip that
goes up -- we have existing épértments.in the white.'b

MR. KUDLAS: Uh-huh.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Then we have a very

-narrow strip that goés up there. 1Is that all zonéd
residential? ‘The bottom is-résidentiél.

MR. KUDLAS: Yes.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Okay.

MR. KUDLAS: This tract here --

CHAIRMAﬁ SCHOEPLEIN: Yes, the way youf pen

just went up the hill.
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MR. KUDLAS: -~ is all zoned RH, which is

" “high-density residential development. Excuse me. It’'s.
. RL. And this part'heré'is RH. There’é a line that

comes across.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: The next parcel.

MR. KUDLAS: Now we're getting inté the minof
sgbdivision category. The first proiect is the Eppard
Property_Subéivision.

| CHAiRMAN SCHOEfLEiN: The Eppard Property.
Subdivision. |

MR. KUDLAS: _For this particular project the
county is requesting use_of growth allocation for a
four-lot minor subdivision for a change in §verlay
classification from RCA to LbA for six acres. Aﬁd
that'’s foﬁr 1.5 acre lots.

The propertyAis owned by William Eppard, et
al, between he and his b;other. It’'s locafed in
Compton, Marylaha along RouteAé43, which, for youf
information is right here. It's located on £ax map 39
and it’'s parcel 273 in tﬁe third election district of

St. Mary’s County. It's approximately 14.424 acres
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total. All that préperty'is in the critical area.
MR. BOWLING: Whefe was if again? I'm sorry.
VOICE: It‘is not water property?
~MR. KUDLAS: it is not water property. Yéu’re

correct. It's right here. Number one does not apply

‘again and it’s not an application for IDA. Number two

is'met; It is contiguous to existing LDA,Ias jou can
see, 1t’s on the side here. ft’s_aqross_the road from
existing LbA.and it is existing}ﬁDA bet§een the water
aﬁd this parcel.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: So there’'s LDA -- dn»the
other diagram there’s LDA to_the'lower level.

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, sir. This here would be LDA
here as well as here, and then this is the highway. The

“half of growth allocation" does not apply, I don’t

think. "The impact of new LDAs or IDAs on habitat

protéction areas and water quality.“.~We have a letter

from the Forest Park Wildlife Service which indicates.

there are no habitat protection areas on this site. The

site is entirely forested, as I understand it, and

1itigation plans, of course, would have to be dealt with
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on thaf.plat.

Wéter quality with the 1.5 acre lot size,
storﬁwater~management would likeiy have to be done{ The
300 foot buffer isf of course, as you can see, met on.
| this project.. |
CHAIRMAN scﬁOEPLEIN: Now, you have LDA down
-beneath there‘oh the other diagram that you'héve.

MR. KUDLAS: On this one?

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: On that one there.
That's LDA?

MR. KUDLAS: This is all LDA, right.

- CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: As we commented --

MR. KUDLAS: This here is not. However, this

| CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: That is. Right.
MR. KUDLAS: And this is not.

- CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN; wa/ inAreviewing the
prelimihéry staff repor£s, we n&tedAthat,here you do
have a roadway thét'ié identified.

MR. KUDLAS: Uh-huh.

. CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Not that consistency has
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tO'be maihtained, but wh§ is the roadwéy identifiea
here? |

MR[ KUDLAS : Well; in the Minor Subdivision
category, in the St. Mary'’s County Critical A;ea Program
it says that "all the disturbancé has to be included in

the mapped area." And that'é how these items resulted

- with these pen-handled kind of mapping areas.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Got any questions?
(Whereupon, there was a discussion:off
the record.)

MS. LAﬁRENCﬁ;i Why dcesn’t a 20-acre easement
apply to these parcels?

MR. KUDLAS: I think the obvious answer is
that St. Mary’'s County considered it a policy, your
ﬁoiicy. Our program‘was approved without that
requirement exéept within the dgsign COmpétitioﬁ. I
also think that the concept behind fhetminor subdivisiqn
category and the single-lot subdivisién category, as 1
said, was for the.little gﬁy. That people with small
tracts of land, less than 20 acreﬁ, who wanted to create

a conveyable lot could do so using growth allocation and
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not have to have 20 acres.

MR. BOWLING: The total size of this tract is

"only about 14?

' MR. KUDLAS: Correct. 14.424.
MR. BOWLING: th owns the common area?
'MR.'KUDLAS: It does have a set-aside érea of
almost eight acres that will be resérved,

MR. BOWLING: But who will hold title to

those, the eight acres?

MR. KUDLAS: This particular section will be

"bought by a.cqntigqbus landowner, which was testimony

given through the public hearing.
MR. WHITSON: But it will be restricted by
deed, by covenant deed and‘by plat notes.

MR. KUDLAS: Corfect. Okay, the next project

"is a project called Lore’s Landing. 1It'’s also within

the minor subdivision category.

- CHAIRMAN SéHOEPLEIN: Lore's Landing.

' MR. KUDLAS: The céunty, on this project, is
reqﬁestihg the use of growth allocafion for, again, a

four-lot subdivision for a chahge in overlay
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classification from RCA to LDA for six acres.
This particular projedt is owned by Mr. Joseph

Lore. ‘It's located off Bonnie Lane in the first

- district in St. Mary’s County and it’s on tax map 70.

‘Let’s see if I can locate it for you. 1It’s right here.

This particulér, the 'entire tract on this
particular project is 15.9 acreé, 11.9 of'it‘in the
critical area.

The first guideline forlgfowthAallocatipn does

not apply as it is not a request for IDA. Yés,-as you

‘can see, it meets the second 'guideline. It'é

contiguous. 1It’s across the street to an existing-LDA

and it abuts an existing LDA on this corner of the

project. The third item also relates -- let'’s éee --

"half 6f the growth allocatién.' Again, I really don't

think we'’ve metlthat yet..

The fourth item ié, again, reléted to the
habitat proteétion areas and water qu&lity‘issues. Tﬁis
pérticular project is primarily an open fiéld. it has a

fringe here of forest'iegetation in the buffer area of

the project. There are substantial areas of hydric.
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soils on the site,Ahowever, it's our belief that this
will qualify as a prior convérted.broblemf Therefore,
we don’'t feel that there areAany habitat-érotectgon
- problems on this site.

Item number five.is also related to IDAs and
their impact on RCAs which aoeé ﬁot apply ip this éase.
And the 306 foot buffér, in this case, is not complied
with on this project.: In part,‘if I could‘try to
explain why I think the county did not'apply that
standard literally, if you have a 300 éoot buffer from
the Jutland Creek area here, this is a 100'£oot bﬁffer,b
2OQ'foot, 300 foot,_you,Afbr the most part éxhausted éll

of your critical area acreage. And it’s our

understanding that that 300 foot buffer cannot be

included as a bart of those lpts or in that mappea area.
We feel that that's kind of a contradiction -
withig the.Critiéal Area Commission’s pélicy with the
mabping,Ait requires that if you ﬁse a development
envelope, thaﬁ'you have to inciude_the 100 foot buffe#
within that mapped‘area. _Howéver, with the 300 foot

buffer that we have as a guideline for growth
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allocation, it does not, or is not permitted to be a

.,paff of that lot.
| 'CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIﬁ: On lot five, is £here
adequate -space there fé locate a‘resideﬁce oﬁ lot fivé?
- "MR: KUDLAS: Well, ééAyou can see{ it is 1.5
acres in size and does show -- |

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Lot five would be --
it’s the last big lot_ﬁo my side.

MR._KUDLAS: This side? . This ong?

CHATIRMAN SCHOEPLEIﬁ:_ Go §ver to your right.
The last Sne. Three, foﬁr,"fi§e.

MR. KUDLAS: Lot.five,

CHAiRMANVSCHOEPLEIN: Right.

-MR. KUDLAS: Well, I believe, one, that it
should be noted that this is anluﬁapproved berk area.
It is a future or proposed perk test area,-whicﬁ may, in
fact, be reconfigured. This.project was approved with
th; condition that stated that "sewer and Water‘
approvals had to be in hand within-ﬁhree yeérs or that~
growth allécation would be revoked. So the possibility

does exist that that could reconfigure. Also I believe
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if it was accessed in this mannef-here, there'would-be
sufficient buildable area fé; a reasonable residence in-
front and between the buffer on theiproperty.

"MR. BOWLING:: Any»protection for water or
. sewer he;e? ‘

MR. KUDLAS: In this area there is a
péssibility; Let’ see. Actually, perhaps not in this
particular area: I thought this was closer to -- I'm
really am not the expert iﬁjséwer and water. Do you
know? |

'MR. GRIMM: I believe it would not be

accessible to sewer.

MR. KUDLAS: Any other gquestions on this

project?

_‘MQ.AGUTMAN: I wonder if you could just
clarify.' The total acreage fhat’s within‘the critical
area for this project is almost 12 acreé?

- MR. KUDLAS: .Yes, sir.

MR. GUTMAN: And the amoﬁnt of growth
alibcatién that you’re requesting is only six?

MR. KUDLAS: - Correct. As I mentioned it
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earlier, we have é mandatofy requireﬁent for a maximum
lot size of 1.5 acres, so they had to adhere to that 1.5
acre siée‘and»the creation of fbur ;qtg would give you
,Six aCreé-then that would be remapped. The entirety of
.that individually'ownéd created 16£'would be 1.5 acres.

MR. BOWLING: The balance of the site would be

restricted? |

MR. KUDLAS: AYes) sir. This part here is
designated "open space" as well as_some areé outside the
 critical area. Well, acfualiy, this isn't oufSide.

CHAIRMAN SCHQEPLEIN: Any 6ther questions?

MR. GUTMAN: I wonder, do you have é sample
availabie of what these coVeﬁahts‘must say. Do you have
.a specimen? I'm nof quite sure of the right term.

MR. GRIMM: Well, we can provide such to you.
Weldoﬁ't have one here this evening, but we have been
approving aAnumber of lots within both the critical area
énd;oﬁtside the critical area that have open spaée
restrictions’ as part of the deed covenants and the plat.

I'd be happy to provide that to you.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Would you kindly do
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MR. GRIMM: Sure.

CHAIRMAN -SCHOEPLEIN: Telephone our staff, we
may hévé it, buf if we do not, we would appreciate it
" before we close our records.

MR. WHITSON: 1I’'ve seen some of those projects
and.they're very.explicit. There'’s nothing ambiguous 
‘about them.

| MR. GRIMM: Sometimes it's hard to‘gét the
developers to-sign them. |

MR. KUDLAS: 1If there aren’'t any further

questions'I would conclude my portion and allow you to

open it gp'to the public.

MR. WHITSON: Scott, don’t we have one
more to do? | |

MR. KUDLAS: Did I forget one? Okay, we do -
'bave one mofe. Maydel'Manor. 'I'm éorry. This |
particular project is callgd Ma&del Manor. It’s also
called Section Two, which will give'you an indicqfion of
something I/11 mention later. The County, on this

project, is requesting the use of growth allocation to
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accommodate a four-lot subdivision for a change in
overlay classification from RCA to LDA for six acres,
again.

This particular project is owned by the Cryer

Company, Incorporated. It's located off Breton Beach

Road in the third dist:iot of st. Marf's County. It!s
located right here. This partioular projeot has a total
land area of 88.46 acreé,-33.9 of which is in thei |
critical area. |

In addressing the guidelines for growth
ailoqation, again, on thé first one, it‘’s not IDA, I
wouldn’t address that. The second oné, is it contiguous

to existing LDA? On this project the answer is "No, it

" is not contiguous to existing LDA." However, the

‘county, in reviéwing this project, felt that there were

some extenuatiné_cifcumotonces for litorai application
of that guideline.

This oroject was a project that was_in the
review proceso on or about the time the local cfitical

area program was approved. That initial section of the

project which has a -- this doesn’'t quite show -- but it
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has a puﬁlic road that comes in with a cul-de-sac here,
and all of these lots were a pgrt of section one of
4thét project, and this project g6t caught up in that
approval process.

So the county; in examining this project,
~thought it was_appropriate to use growth allocation for
this project to kind'of-maintainlthe continuity and

cdmplete the development project.

Under the RCA designation, we’d only get one

‘additional lo£ in theAcritical aréa’with the 33 acres
" which wouid look kind of funny. One lot and then ali
these sméller lots.' I guess that’s all I really waht'to
say apout adja@ency. |
Number three it’s that "hélf of the growth
allocation” thing. Number four, "habitat protection
areas." The applicapt submifted an environmental report
which had a détailed.field analysis thch did not |
iﬂdicate any nontidal wetiahds on the site, even though
there are hydrié soilé on the site. The 100 foot buffer
is in section one in this project, although.it'would not

apply to these particular lots. There are no habitat
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protection area concefns on this project as we see‘it. '

Water quality, stormWafer.ﬁanagehenf would(be
a conditiqn df’approval fé: this project. SoAthat-would'
have-to take place. The existing'condition-qf this.lot
is primatily an old farm fiel@.,

| Number five also relaﬁes to IDAs within the
RCA which woula not specifically apply to this pfoject.
And the 300 foot buffe; guideline, which is the last
guideiiné, in our opinion is-met from the'BretonABay.

CHAIRMAN'SCHOEPLEIN: Any questions?.

Mﬁ. BOWLING{' I'm just curious as to why the
lots are groupea in that fashion against the --~
boundary. : MR. KUDLAS: With the reqﬁirement
for the 1.5 ad:e lop size, throﬁgh tﬁe review process
there was a'lot.of diséussioﬁ ébout the markétability of
suéh loﬁs withinla rurai coﬁnty like St. Maryfs. The
duestiqn Qas<raiséd; l'.We'll, could we add additional. -
acfeagep" We thdught that might be a possibility. We
‘also hévé a problem ;ocally in that St. Mary’s'County
uses an overiay concept for the critiéal area. The.

underlying zoning in most of the RCA is what we call
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"RPD," which has a thxee acre density. So,-iﬁ order to
accommoaate that, we either had to add land to

individual lots in some fashion that didn’t create

Aadditional.building area, or we had to have a common

area set aside.
In the approval process, both ways of doing it
were allowed. This one here took advantage of a

component in our subdivision regulation called an

A"agricultural division." In that process you cduld deed

land over to an individual which would not have
development rights associafed with it. So these areas,
thay're in pink, ara'the entirefy of that individually
created lot for the purpose of growth allocation.

MR..WHITSON: Scott, if I recall, the
agricultural parcels are also subject to those kind of
adjunctions by the ordinance in addition ﬁo the
critical area restrictioas.

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, they are.

MR." WHITSON: And those are a matter of record
on the subéivision plats also.

MR. KUDLAS: Yes, and they do have to be
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approvedjthrough.ouf qffiqe.
’ MR. WHITSON: Actually,iwhét’s the total set-
aSide-Qn these loté_theh?
MR. KUDLAS:l The tbtal'setfaside qﬁ tﬁese lots
averages aboutithree and‘a‘half acfes.
| 'MR. WHITSQN:.‘SO the whole piece is‘probably -
'MR. KUDLAS: Yes. We talking total Lot
acréage of aroundAfiQe écres. ‘Tﬁié one here, qf éoﬁrse,
islbigger; But thesé other two ére about‘five;.

MR. SEREY: ' I have a question. Are the

'agricultural areas under a separate deed? Separately

'recorded?

MR. GRIMM: Ren, I think they can be done

either way. For the most part, the ones that we approve

are doné as a separate deed. They might be transferred

togethef with the building site in this example. That
would be up to the applicant. The subdivision plat.'

creating that agricultural division would have to

contain the restriction notes that we're ta;king'about,-

and what I can do is I can prQVide you a copy of those

standards. straight out of our subdivision regulatibns as

NE
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well.

MR. SEREY: sd~it may be possible that
a;though the set-aside acfeage.for each lot is |
restricted( it could be sold p§s$iblylés an agricultural
lot. | |

MR.:éRIMM: It could be transfgrred but not
for any purposeé‘of development.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: Let’s go back to the 1.5

.acres again. On a minor subdivision, your county

ordinance restricts it to 1.5 acres or larger acreage

/

with a 1.5 human habitat?
| MR. KUDLAS: What it says, ‘it séys "the growth
allocation awarded in minor or single-lot subdivisions';
wili be subtractea from thelcoupty's grthh allocation."
It éayé, "the maximum size of any 1lot creéted hereunder
shéll not exceed 1.5 écreé,“ In an effort to meet the

underlying density, we have allowed applicants the

alternative of dreating a commonly owned one chunk'épen

~ space parcel as you saw in the Eppardé, or this

agriculturél division apprdach. However, the lots that

were pléttea and created for growth allocation are
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separate and are all 1.5 acres in all cases in the minor.
subdivision.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: I’'m still a little

confused. If I purchased a lot, I Would be purchasing

MR. KUDLAS: The pink.
CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: The pink only?

" MR. KUDLAS: Well, for the purposes of

~building.

'CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIﬁ: ‘But I'd have title to
the whole acreage, whatever need be.

MR._KUDLAS: You could have title to the wﬁole
acreage, yes.

MR. GUTMAN: ﬁut its use is going to be
restric;ed. |

MR. KUDLAS: But its use is restricted under

this subdivision regulation.

MR. BOWLING: 1It’s an agricultural program.
MR. KUDLAS: Right.
MR. WHITSON: Seems to me that if there are

going to be single sites, the reality is how are you
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going to sell a building site then yog’re going to éell
a completely useléss paréel next to it. I think the
reaiity is_that’s not going to work.

MR. BOWLING: Well, you can put four garden in
there.

. MR. KUDLAS: I mean, there may be somebody

~ that doesn’t want it.

'MR. WHITSON: Yeah, it is possible.

MR. GRIMM: Well, in fact, we do it fairly

regularly outside the critical area or'even'in the

critical area. 1It’s not an uncommon occurrence in the
county under the subdivision régulations.

MR. WHITSON: No, I can appreciate it. I was

'just trying to figure the way of wbrking it out légally

so-that at one point --
MR. BOWLING: They could use it for a horse or
a garden or things of that sort. ‘

MR. GRIMM: I think in this proposal, if you

see the bold dark lines on your staff report and then

.Scott is showing them there, those are the parcels that

are intended to be transferred, sold off by the current
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landoﬁner. However, the.growth allocation area.and the
actual building site available fo# deVeiopmept purposes
is the darkened area on your handout, the pink area.

MR. WHITSON: Anyway, the county will --

MR. GRIMM: Right. And again, the same kind |
. of restrictive dovenants>that come at the‘subdivision
plat staée with our plapning commissioﬁ's approval would
apply. I think you éan see on your haﬁdodt the.
reproduction of the plat shows parcel "A" as open space.
You’ll see in the material that I’1ll send to Ren and
Claudia that we héve a stahdard process we use in the
.county‘that‘designates these parcels as undevelopable.

MR. KUDLAS: And I would just'ﬁoint'out that
‘if you look closely at the handout, thefmapped area does
include all of the development Aisturbances. it _ |
includes the septic area, it includes’all the impervious
surfaces associated witﬁ the dwelling and the pérkiﬁg
afea.

MR. BOWLING: Did the septic area sites

dictate the shape of these rather than have all the

_"pinks"'located aajacent to the road in front?
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- MR. KUDLAS: I reaily-don’t know.

MR. BOWLING: You don’t know.

MR. KUDLAS: I really don't.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: ‘Any other questioﬁs?
I’m-going to invite comment from you in two ways.‘ I;m
.going to ask the property aners or representatives of
.the property owners'present, if you hévé any cémments
sthat would assist us in clarifying the presentation or -
any ohissions thgt we have not seen.yet, if you’d kindly
assistlus by talking about your property.

MR. KENNEY: I represent the owners of the
Avenmar property. ’What I'd like to dé‘inlthe interest
of time is introduce one of the principals éf the
company to give you a littlé better,‘we-think better
view because we can't see everytﬁing that you're seeing
.or_reédiyour mihds as to some qﬁestions_és to the
community center complex ana how it<rglates to this
propefty and what we truly wish to accomplish on the
site. With that, I would introdﬁce Mr. Don FranYO.’
CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: .Please do;

MR. KENNEY: ' One exhibit that we’d like to
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share with you.

MR. FRANYO: For the record, my name is Don' .

.Frahyo. F-R-A-N-Y-0. ‘'I'm a general'partﬁer of Potomac

Investment Assbciates, the owners and developers of the

project called Avenmar.

MR. SEREY: Would you like to use thig? I qaﬁ
set it up over>hére if you like.

MR. FRANYO: While Ren is doing thaf, 1e£ me
ju;t quickly give you a verbal overview of what we'’re
trying to do with‘the broberty; It consists of 500

acres and will be subdivided into 91 lots. Each lot is

in excess of two acres. The property-is such that only

the area.that we are discussing tonight is truly
accessible to the Watef.' And it's because of that that

we wanted to give all the homeowners an opportunity to

enjoy the wétér'thrdugh this éommon area. And it’s for

that reéson we have developed this community cehter to

" support the community itself. And I’ll just téke a

quick minute -- excuse me -~ just quickly since many of
you haven't seen the site itself.

There is an existing residence just about
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where the community center sits today; ’NQt in‘a very
habitable state, although it is.habitable. 'There's an
existing barn there today. And the_intent is to raise
the old résidence andito'build.a‘COmmunity center. The
community center is approxiﬁately 3,000 square feet, all

on slab on grade. There will be a swimming pool for the

‘community only. A couple of tennis courts. The

existing barn is going to be renovated and upgraded.
And the farm manager's residence will be built as to

basically give the aréaia sense of security.  For

security purposés, that's what it’s there for'primarily.

All the roads, even ﬁhough they’re,qalled
"impervious" will be gravel ;oads. Not asphalt roads.
Let’s see if there’'s anything elsé ; can quickly tell
you. The pier is str%ctly for crabbing-and observation.
There’s no large.Boats that willlbe tied up. There’s no
mooring facilities...The.boat launch there is exactly
what it’s intended to be for, for peopleilaUnéhing small
bdats into Breton Bay and so forth.

Let me think if ﬁhere’s”anything‘élse.‘ The

irony of this whole thing is if we would have sold --
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there's .an existing parcel héreltoday,'éubdividéd
parcel, and if the parcel was sold, one can visuéliée :
~that a homeowner could probébly do all of things that
wé;re talking about doing here today. He couldlbuild a
 pool, build a tennis couft, put a barn ih there, and
build:himself“a'home. So we're'really‘doing nothing
'more tﬁan; if'you will, expanding'what an iﬁdividual
homeownef‘could.reaily-do individually.".

But i understand the process. I think it’s a
good one that the state has implemented and we're tryihg
“to work within it, anQ.I hoﬁe that gives you.é little
‘quicker ciérification as to what wé;;e‘tfying to do.

CHAIRMAN SCHbEELEIN: On the boat»launching,
what happens.to the trailers? |

MR. FRANYb: They would be -- if they werg'
going“to'just iaunch thém fdr the day, whi¢h is
" primarily what théy would do, there’s’é-lit£le parking
area.herefthat-they would use‘and then.ultimately put
" them back. The covépants aré veiy restrictiQe in our
de&elopment, ‘They ddn’t allow boats td be parked

outsidé'on'an individual lot, and in another section of
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_the development, Vhich is not represented here, we. have

a common boat storage area for RVs and trailers aﬁd’thét
kind of thing. So that’s the intent.

MR. GUTMAN: This boat .launch is just for the

: residents?'

MR. FRANYO: Yes, sir. Absolutely.

' MR. GUTMAN: And there will be .some sort of

security for the entire project?

MR. FRANYO: Yes, sir. That’s what the

purpose of the farm manager residence is. I mean, it’s

- something that we feel is needed. for the community and

for the type of community that we want to develop. And

believe me, the HOA will-beAextremely —— we cdnfrol the

_HOA until every lot is sold and all this land will be

‘deeded to HOA and there will be covenants regarding its

use.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN: The £urna#¢und for the
trailers.and the the'temborary daily parking, that will.
be gravel éoo? | |

Mk..FRANYO: Yes, sir.

CHAIRMAN SCHOEPLEIN:  Because that’s within
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| MR. FRANYO: xeéq sir.
MR. FﬁANYO:"I just thought 1'a give you a
quick-Vefbal feview. Sometimes it'’s a.little‘——

MR. SEREY: Would you be able to send us a

copy of that site plan fof our records?

MRf‘FRANXO: Oh, sure. Oh, absolutely.

MR. SCHOEPLEIN; Any other questions?

MR. KENNEY; Mr.‘Chairman, one thing I'd like
to point out is that general neighbﬁrhood,'what you see
are a lot of 'small lot, you know, old traditional
subdivigions that.are already created in space on véry
small lots but represents waterfront communities._ What
you have here is approximately 90'lots on’SOO acres and}
tryipg.to create this amenity without doing Smali lots
and‘cfowding the wateffroﬁt, such as the purpoée_of-fhe
critical area program.

CHAIRMAN‘SCHOEPLEIN: Are there other p;&perty

owners or representatives who would .like to address the

.St. Mary’s County panel? We would éppreciate_any

comments from any of you present here regarding the
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material that has been presented this evening or

regarding the proposed g;thh allocation. Sir, wquld

you intfodUce»yoursélf.

MR. EPPARD: I might make a comment. I’'m Jim

Eppard of the Eppard property. I think Scott did a very

good -job of presenting our project. I’m not sure he

.mentioned that there is a sewér line along the property

‘that we would have access to for -these lots.

“CHAIRMANASCHOEPLEINQ On theprpard property
there ié aéceés to sewer?

MR.'E?fARDf The?é is a sewer;line that ¥uns
élong'the edge of the proberty, yes. .

CHAIRMAN: SCHOEPLEIN: Thank you for. clarifying
that. That's defihitely very relevant.: Yes. &ery
relevant. Are there any ¢ther qomments?’ Again, the
rgqord of this panel~remains open until Thuréday, |
September 19th at the close of business. So, should you
have any questions regarding the'pfocess itself, what do
I do, things of that nature, yoﬁ may telephone the |

critical areas commission in Annapolis, their phone

number is Area Code 301/974-2426, and seek assistance

Court Reporting and Litigation Support -
Serving Baltimore, Washington and Annapolis.
301 766-HUNT (4868)

HUNTREPORTING 800 950-DEPO
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with‘regafd to mailing any material you’d like to mail

to’us.énd after that close of business on September

19tﬁ, the pahel then will consider all the material that

has been presented to us, additional material that may

be»received, and additional material that may be

presented by the professional staff of the Critical

- Areas Commission.

Hearing no further comment or testimony, I

thank you very much for coming this evening and we

certainly appreciate being here.

(Whereupon, at 8:30 p.m., the above-
entitled hearing was adjourned.)

(Exhibits - none.) .
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1 CERTIFICATE OF NOTARY

o I, SUSAN DILLEY, the officer before whom

the foregoing testimonies were taken, do hereby certify
that the witnesses whose testimonies appear in the
foregoing transcript appeared before me, that the
testimonies of said witnesses were taken by me by

g magnetic tape and thereafter reduced to typewriting by
7 me or under my direction; that said testimonies are a

8 true record of the testimonies given by said witnesses;
9 that I am neither counsel for, related to, nor employed
by any of the ﬁarties to the action in which these
testimonies are taken; and, further, that I am not a
relative or employee of any attorney or counsel
employed by the parties hereto, nor financially or

otherwise interested in the outcome of the action.

. SJMM /512&4/

18 SUSAN DILLEY tﬂ
Notary Public in and for the

19 State of Maryland

My Commission Expires:

20
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